
Rail strike called off

The  RMT  rail  union,  representing  some  almost  16,000  rail
workers, has announced it will  suspend industrial action
planned for the beginning of next week.

With the RMT also now suspending its action – following the
decision earlier this afternoon from the TSSA – the national
rail strike planned for next week has effectively been called
off.

Network Rail say they expect all services planned to run over
the coming weekend to be reinstated as well as the planned
improvement work scheduled.

You are advised to check before you travel at National Rail
Enquiries

Responding  to  confirmation  that  next  week’s  planned  rail
strike has been suspended, Deputy First Minister John Swinney
said:

“This  is  welcome  news  for  passengers  who  were  facing
widespread cancellations over the Bank Holiday Weekend and
next Tuesday. It is important that lessons are learned from
this to reduce the likelihood of future action and ensure that
passengers and businesses can plan ahead with confidence.

“I would like to thank everyone who put such considerable
effort  into  making  major  contingency  plans,  especially
ScotRail  who  had  the  painstaking  task  of  developing  and
uploading  emergency  timetables  at  short  notice  and
prioritising routes based on demand and the staff expertise
and experience available, and the bus industry who had offered
to put on extra services.

“What was encouraging about the experience was the willingness
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of everyone to work together to develop credible plans and
raise awareness of what promised to be a damaging period of
travel disruption.”


